MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK
Executive Board Minutes

March 11, 2013

Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board was called to order at 10:30 a.m. at the South Charleston Public Library by Eva McGuire, Chair.  Members present were:  Vicky Terry, Emilee Seese, Cherie Davis, Judy Gunsaulis, Eva McGuire, Sarah Palfrey, Amy Lilly and Joanna Thompson.  Guests included:  Connie Shumate and David Shumate.

Minutes:  After reviewing the minutes from the December meeting, the minutes were approved as presented.

Committee Reports

· Circulation Committee - No report.  Emilee Seese noted that she and Judy Gunsaulis were working on courtesy notices, and are now simply waiting for Innovative to turn them on.  Eva McGuire explained the use of courtesy notices, and suggested possible training in the use of notices during the general meeting in May.  Problems with holds were also discussed.  
· Cataloging Committee – Vicky Terry, committee chair, reported that the committee had not met.  RDA training has begun  and is being conducted by Vicky Terry and Eva McGuire.  The possibility of conducting RDA training at the annual meeting or at Spring Fling was discussed.  
· OPAC - No report.
Old Business

Hardware:  Eva McGuire reported that she had spoken with Karen Goff.  The Library Commission is looking at options to provide the same or better service at the same or less cost.  They realize that the service to the server will expire in December, 2013.  They are looking at all options, including using blades or purchasing a replacement server.  For the time being, as long as the Library Commission has funds, they are going to support it 100%.  If there is a reduction in their funding, they will support it to the extent possible.
Software:  According to an email from Brian Raitz regarding funding for software, Karen Goff stated that money is available from a Community Participation Grant.  However, there has been no word on how much is available.  According to the email, Karen Goff felt that the Senate was the better group to approach for funding from a Community Participation Grant.  

New Business

General membership meeting:  After some discussion, it was decided that the general membership meeting would be held on May 17, 10 a.m. – 3 p.m., at the Raleigh County Public Library.  Possible topics for training included how to set up and use a listserv as a means of advocating for libraries and RDA training.  If there are any other suggestions for training, please submit them to Eva McGuire in the next few days.  
Nominating Committee:  A Nominating Committee was appointed for the purpose of filling the Member-at-Large position on the MLN Board.  Vicky Terry will be the chair, with Cherie Davis assisting.

Adjournment:   There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.    
